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Purpose




At the last meeting of the Ethnic Minorities Forum held on    17 May 2005, members asked for information on the criteria for the appointment of members to certain public sector Advisory and Statutory Bodies (ASBs).  This paper briefs members on the principles of appointment of non-official members to ASBs.
General Appointment Policy
2.
In making appointments to an advisory or statutory body, we aim to appoint the best available persons to meet the specific needs of the board or committee concerned.  Each appointment is made on the merit of the individual concerned, taking into account the candidate’s ability, expertise, experience, integrity and commitment to public service.  An advisory or statutory body should, as far as practicable, be representative of the different interests and sections of the community.  There should be no discrimination on the grounds of gender, age, race, disability, religion, family status, sexual orientation or social background when making appointments to ASBs.   
3.
Guidelines on appointments to ASBs have been laid down to  enhance women’s participation in ASBs, ensure a healthy turnover of membership of ASBs, provide opportunities for more people to serve the community through participation in the work of ASBs and enhance diversity in ASBs.  For details of these appointment guidelines, please refer to the following reports annexed to this paper : 
· Interim Report No. 4 – Gender Balance in ASBs (at Annex A) ;

· Interim Report No. 6 – The “Six-year Rule” (at Annex B);

· Interim Report No. 7 – The “Six-board Rule” (at Annex C); and

· Interim Report No. 9 – Diversity in Appointments to ASBs 
(at Annex D).
Advice Sought
4.


Members are invited to note the contents of this paper.
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